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  PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that comments are invited on the 

potential transmission development approaches associated with 

New York’s Phase 2 procurements for Offshore Wind Energy.  These 

matters were the subject of a Technical Conference, which was 

held on September 25, 2018, at the Public Service Commission’s 

(Commission) New York City Office by Staff of the Department of 

Public Service and the New York State Energy Research and 

Development Authority.  The Commission stated in the “Order 

Establishing Offshore Wind Standard and Framework for Phase 1 

Procurement” that the Technical Conference topics “will include 

both the optimal configurations for cost-effective transmission 

of largescale offshore wind development, and the various options 

for ownership and planning processes.”1   

  Comments are requested by October 25, 2018, and shall 

be submitted to the Secretary by e-filing through the Department 

of Public Service’s Document and Matter Management System (DMM)2, 

or by e-mail to the Secretary at secretary@dps.ny.gov.  If 

unable to file electronically, commenters may make submissions 

by post or hand delivery to the Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess, 

Secretary, Three Empire Plaza, Albany, New York 12223-1350. 

                                                           
1  Case 18-E-0071, Offshore Wind Energy, Order Establishing 

Offshore Wind Standard and Framework for Phase 1 Procurement 

(issued July 12, 2018), p. 59.  

2  To register with DMM, go to 

http://www.dps.ny.gov/efile/registration.html 
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  Information and instructions related to becoming a 

party, subscribing to the service list, or otherwise monitoring 

the status of this proceeding can be found on the Department’s 

website at 

http://documents.dps.ny.gov/public/MatterManagement/RequestAPSta

tus.aspx.  All documents submitted to the Secretary will be 

posted on the Department’s website and become part of the 

official case record. 

 

 

 (SIGNED)      KATHLEEN H. BURGESS  

        Secretary 
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